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Howard County Government, Calvin Ball County Executive   www.howardcountymd.gov 

 
July 18, 2023 

 
 

Dorsey Family Homes 
10717B Birmingham Way 
Woodstock, MD 21163 

 
                   RE: WP-23-110 Worthington Reserves Section 2, Lots 116-118 

 
Dear Applicant: 
 

 
This letter is to inform you that your request for alternative compliance to the Howard County Subdivision and 

Land Development Regulations for the subject project was reviewed. 
 

On July 18, 2023 and pursuant to Section 16.104, the Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, 
considered and approved your request for alternative compliance with respect to Section 16.156(o)(1)(i) and Section 
16.156(o)(2) of the Subdivision and Land Development Regulations to reactivate SDP-95-044 and extend the deadline to 
apply for building permits for construction of 3 single-family detached dwellings.  

 
 The Department of Planning and Zoning hereby determines that you have demonstrated to its satisfaction that 
strict enforcement of Section 16.156(o)(1)(i) and Section 16.156(o)(2) would result in an unreasonable hardship or 
practical difficulty. This determination is made with consideration of your alternative compliance application and the one 
(1) item you were required to address, pursuant to Section 16.104(a)(1): 
 

1. Unreasonable hardship or practical difficulties may result from strict compliance with the regulations. 
The purpose of this alternative compliance petition is to reactivate an expired site development plan (SDP) and to 
grant the petitioner additional time to apply for building permits for construction of Lots 116-118 as authorized 
on the previously approved redlined SDP. The applicant had previously applied for an alternative compliance that 
was approved on July 17, 2022 which allowed for the reactivation of the SDP and granted them a 9 month 
extension to apply for their building permit, given the conditions that they submit and receive approval for a 
Redline and Simplified ECP to bring the subject lots into compliance with current stormwater management and 
ESD requirements. The Simplified ECP was approved on October 24, 2022 and the Redline to the SDP was approved 
on November 30, 2022 with the mylar updated on December 14, 2022. The redline was reviewed by the 
Subdivision Review Committee and determined to be in compliance with the Regulations however, the SDP 
expired because a building permit was not applied for within the allotted time granted by the alternative 
compliance. Strict compliance with the Subdivision Regulations would require the owner to prepare and submit a 
new environmental concept plan and site development plan that substantially matches the one already signed. 
DPZ is willing to reactivate the SDP in this instance because of recently completed Simplified ECP and Redline and 
to give the applicant the opportunity to complete these last three home sites within the subdivision in a timely 
manner. Approval of this alternative compliance promotes efficiency of the plan review process. Future extensions 
may not be provided if this new milestone is missed.    
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Approval of this Alternative Compliance is subject to the following conditions: 
 

1. The petitioner must apply to the Department of Inspections, Licenses and Permits for building permits for Lots 116-
118 within 3 months from the approval of this alternative compliance petition (on or before October 18, 2023). 
 
Indicate this alternative compliance petition file number, request, section of the regulations, action, conditions of 

approval, and date on all related plats, and site development plans, and building permits. This requested alternative 
compliance will remain valid for the time period specified in the conditions of approval. 
 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Jason Lenker at (410) 313-2350 or email at 
jlenker@howardcountymd.gov.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Anthony Cataldo, AICP, Chief 

Division of Land Development 
AC/JL 
cc: Research - Dave Dell / Carrie Vogel 
 DLD - Julia Sauer 
 Annette Merson / Steve Rolls 

for
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